Bakewell St. PO Box 26 Cranbourne 3977



PH: 5996 1744 FAX: 5996 1370

cranbourne.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

NEWSLINK

www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a <u>RECIPE</u> (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable)

based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning.

Issue 24

12th August 2015

<u>CALENDAR</u>

UPCOMING EVENTS



Friday August 14th

Assembly today 2.30pm

Friday August 14th

Foundation - Grade 6 Swimming Deposit \$40 payment due by 4 pm

Monday August 24th

F-2 \$20 Rain, Hayne & Shine payment due by 4 pm

Years 3-6 \$20 Science Works payment due by 4 pm

Friday August 28th

3-6 Science Works Excursion

Monday August 31st

F-2 Rain, Hayne & Shine Farm Excursion

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS

There has been a great deal of discussion over the past week regarding our uniform policy and practices.

Whilst our uniform policy is provided on our website, in student diaries and as hard copies for parents upon enrolment, the process of offering students replacement items of uniform obviously requires some clarification.

To promote school pride and support our students to be responsible about their appearance, those students who present to school with an alternate item of clothing are provided the opportunity to wear one of our spare uniform items - these are kept in the office and in the lost property cupboard (not lost property items). These are uniforms that have been generously donated by families who have left the school. Some of the uniforms have been passed on to families experiencing hardship.

We appreciate these donations and thank the families who have thought of others.



Cheryl Van Deursen Principal

House Points

1st Bakewell 2nd Russell 3rd Childers 4th Cameron

Quote of the Week

Reading is a basic tool in the living of a good life.

Joseph Addison

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR AUGUST BABIES!

13th-19th August

Maania K

Michaela R

Elisa C

Caitlyn C

Dylan R

Leah M

Logan H

Jasmyn B



this week!

Art

Physical Ed

Principal

Assistant Principal

Stars of the Week

These students have demonstrated intrinsic PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility, Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)

in their learning:Learning communityStudentIsabel GLayla K.

FROM THE OFFICE

The office will close at 3.30pm every Tuesday due to Staff Meeting.

If you have a child starting school next year, please let us know ASAP and we will send home an Enrolment Pack for you to fill in and return.

If you have outstanding fees you can pay by cash, EFT or directly into our bank account:

CPS BANK DETAILS

BSB 013 593

Account Number

Curriculum

Manik S. (MTB)

Erika Ny (MTB)

Annabelle J (MTB)

Jodie B (FSP)

At the end of last term each family was provided with a brochure explaining the changes to our Home Reading program. It also explains the importance of reading at home with your child and sets out what to do with the book your child is reading each night.

Please take the time to read through the brochure, to support your child's reading at home. If you have any questions about any of the points mentioned, do not hesitate to speak to your child's teachers.

Remember that Reading is the focus of our school's homework policy, and students are expected to read at home every night. This gives them the opportunity to practise the reading skills and strategies learnt at school, in a relaxed and supportive environment at home.

Your child's diary needs to be signed by a parent each time they complete reading at home. This is then checked by the teachers in your child's learning space. Each child that completes 10 nights of reading in a fortnight—and has their diary signed by a parent—will go into the draw for a prize to be drawn at each assembly.

Di Fernand
Assistant Principal

Visual Arts

This term in Art we have been creating some wonderful pieces that the students should be extremely proud of. The Foundation and Junior students have been creating a variety of farmyard animals to tie in with their topic of 'From Paddock to Plate'. The Middle students have started creating their marionette birds, which are looking so bright and colourful! The Senior students have been creating some amazing clay faces which will be painted once they are dry. It's all happening in the Art room at CPS - what a great bunch of little artists we have!







Physical Education

Gymnastics

The focus this term has been on a wide variety of motor skills including, non-locomotor, locomotor, co-ordination, balance, jumping and landing. Each child should develop an understanding of factors which affect movement (space, time, flow, directionality).









Woolworths Earn & Learn

CPS is participating in the Woolworths "Earn & Learn" Rewards Program.

If you shop at Woolworths, you will receive a sticker for every \$10.00 you spend. These stickers are then placed on sticker cards, and once a sticker card has been filled, they can be placed in a collection box.

We have collection boxes at the main office at school, as well as

Woolworths Cranbourne Park and Selandra Rise stores.

Please place filled sticker sheets in the boxes. If you have loose stickers, hand them in to the school office and we will transfer them onto sticker sheets.

The more sheets we fill—the more points we accumulate to spend on resources for the school.

Please support our school by collecting the stickers whenever you or a family member shops at Woolworths.

The program is running from

Wednesday 15th July to Tuesday 8th September 2015.



GRANBOURNE GRICKET GLUB JUNIOR REGISTRATION NIGHT Season 2015-2016

DATE: Friday 21st August 2015

TIME: 5.30pm - 7.00pm

AT: J & P Cam Reserve
Cnr Clarendon St & Fairbairn Rd
Cranbourne

Pay in full by 1st November to receive \$10 club voucher

Under 11's = \$120

Under 13's/15's/17's = \$160

Eftpos, Cash & Bank Deposit accepted

FREE SAUSAGE SIZZLE:

SCHOOL

BANKING DAY

IS



